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Dates For
The Diary

Bletchley Park Computer Science Trip
Trust SuccessFest Performing Arts Festival

29th October

31st October
An Inspector Calls Drama Trip

Year 11 Geography Field Trip

5th November

6th November
Year 8 Parents Evening (Remote)

7th November
MFL Theatre Trip
Year 8 Parents Evening (Remote)

11th November
Computer Specialisms Outreach Trip

12th November
Year 10 Geography Field Trip

Christmas Shopping Event

16th November

27th November
Year 10 & 11 Wicked Cinema Trip
Year 9 Parents Evening (Remote)

28th November
Year 9 Parents Evening (Remote)

5th December
TECC Christmas Concert

6th December
The Centre Christmas Concert

12th December
Year 9 Parent Revison Evening

16th December
Christmas Show Trip to The Curve

17th December
Christmas Show Trip to The Curve

18th December
Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Dinner
Christmas Show Trip to The Curve

19th December
Christmas Show Trip to The Curve

20th December
College Closes for the Christmas Break

28th  October
College Reopens

Exams
11th-22nd November

MFL Speaking Exams

21st-22nd November
Art Timed Exam

25th November-6th December
Year 11 Mock Exams
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A Word From
The Principal

Dear parents and carers,

Our half term at Thomas Estley has been very busy, full of opportunities and achievements. This week we
launched our Tier Two Thomas Estley Leadership Projects, together with this year's leadership passport to
track and record leadership opportunities for all students. We are proud of our leadership offer and of its

impact in growing young people who are confident, well prepared for adult life and ready to make a positive
impact on their community. This year's leadership projects, which our students will be able to sign up to after

half term, include: Reading Leaders/ Preschool Readers /Wellbeing Ambassadors / Musical Production
Leaders / Language Leaders / New Teacher Recruitment Leaders /Eco Ambassadors / Year 11 Prom

Committee / Sports Leaders / Primary Music Leaders / Diversity Ambassadors / Yearbook Creators (Y10/11) /
High Performance Podcast / Primary Transition Leaders /Barrier to Learning Removers /Computer Technician

Apprentice Leaders / Teacher Recruiters (facilitated by Mrs Young) / Fundraising Leaders. We would
encourage all students to take part within an area of interest.

Meanwhile, we have been celebrating diversity and restating our commitment to including everyone, with no
outsiders, during Black History Week this month. We heard from Mrs Briggs's friend, Mercy, about her

experience growing up, as well as her job for Children in Need and her black activist experience. Subject
areas in college celebrated contributions from the black community to their area, and our library showcased

related books. This Friday we celebrated 'Show Racism the Red Card Day' together which promotes
tolerance through football and emphasises that everyone should be included and respected, whatever their

race or background. We are proud to celebrate differences together.

Please also take a look, whatever your child's age, at our careers page. Post-16 opportunities are ever
evolving and it is really important to be aware of all the pathways available. This month we have been

supporting year 11 to consider options, write their personal statement, take part in mock interviews, meet
post- 16 providers and plan their next steps. This support, as well as one to one careers advice, is really

important to ensure personalised and appropriate choices - we are also proud to have a really high rate of
success at Thomas Estley in securing and retaining high quality post-16 placements.

Warmest wishes,

Mandi Collins, Principal
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End of Last
Term
We celebrated rewards day at Thomas
Estley, with many of our students out on
trips and some benefiting from an activity
day onsite, including sporting and
creative activities. Here are just a few
examples of the creative work of those
students onsite (below).

One of our Thomas Estley reading clubs enjoyed Flour Babies
by Anne Fine and took part in a 'Flour Baby Challenge'.
Students took responsibility well and showed great
communication, empathy and organisation with their flour
babies. Some pictures of the 'parents' and other
childminders with their babies are above. Well done to Millie,
voted best flour baby mum!

Our Thomas Estley PEPA faculty stars of the year were year 10
Ella and year 8 Ria. (Now year 11 and 9).

Ella is so deserving of this award. She is a prominent member of
the department, student director of the annual production, co-
lead of extra curricular dance and musical theatre club and
production technician leader. For Ella, no job is too small or
insignificant. She approaches every challenge with enthusiasm
and is an inspiration to her peers.

Ria gives her all to the faculty. Hard working across the
performing arts side of the faculty and an absolute superstar
within PE. She has been part of the year 8 football team who
were crowned U14 Leicester City Aspire champions and she is
also the district and county 300m champion. A true all rounder
who we are so proud of.

Well done to both girls for all that you do to make the faculty so
successful!

Millie was the winner of
our Thomas Estley Girls in
STEM competition,
building this stunning car
using resources provided
by the British Motor
Museum. Well done,
Millie!
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End of Last
Term

We found out which Thomas Estley
students had the most character points
for particular character traits this year
and recognised their achievements
together.

Students pictured here (left) had the
most points for one of our character
traits, be it kindness, courage, respect,
perseverance or pesilience, and some
were even in the top 10 for both! 

Well done everyone; we are so proud
of you. You are fantastic role models
for our college and our community.

Students went on the Thomas Estley
rewards trips to Alton Towers and
Drayton Manor (above) - rewarding
good attitude this with end of year
fun together. 

Our Thomas Estley reading festival (below) was a great
way to end the year and inspire our students to pick up a
book over summer. Winners of 'Guess Who's Reading' were
Miss Burnett's tutor group and well done to Mr Smith's
tutor group for winning 'Guess How Many Pages'. 

Added into last year's literacy menu of live author talks,
world book day, reading club, young reporters, poetry
competitions and young writers, we hope that we helped
to inspire our young people to enjoy and engage in
reading and writing.
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GCSE Results
Day

Congratulations to all our 2023-24
year 11 students. We are very proud of
your hard work and your character. It
was great to see you all receiving your
results back in August. We wish you all
the very best as you have progressed
onto your post-16 study programmes
and apprenticeships. We miss you!

Huge congratulations go to 2023-24's highest
achievers (below) who managed a set of fantastic
grades including many grade 9s and 8s. We are
very proud of your hard work and we know you will
go on to shine in your chosen education and
career paths. Well done to Max, Jasper, Zack, Indy,
Isla, Dan, Ava, Jack, Leo, Kai and Mia.

We are very proud of our Thomas Estley
students (above) who outperformed their
targets by two or more GCSE grades in every
subject they took on average, meaning that
they made exceptional progress during their
time with us. A fantastic achievement! Well
done to Ned, Alicia, Jack, Hope, Isla, Daniel,
Arlo, Ollie, Scarlett and Megan.
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High
Achievers

Congratulations to our highest
Thomas Estley Way character
point achievers this term
displaying great kindness,
respect, courage, perseverance
and resilience. Well done to
you all. Keep up the great work!

A very special congratulations to Kendall,
Scarlett, Belle, Hollie and Freya (above) who
are half term one’s top achievers! Amazing!
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Open College &
TECC Exhibition

What an amazing open college week! We
welcomed almost 600 visitors to our open
college evening including a fantastic range of
activities, a few pictured here and around 300
to daytime tours of the college to see 'business
as usual'.​

Thank you to our great staff, our courageous
and kind students and to all the children and
parents/carers who came to visit us. We hope to
see you all again soon!​

We welcomed our year 7s and their parents in
to our year 7 tutor evening at Thomas Estley. It
was a great chance to catch up with learning
and opportunities and to find out how our
newest students have been settling in. ​

A special thanks to our performing arts student
leaders who performed on the night to display
their skills and welcome our visitors.​



Celebrating
Diversity
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This month we have been celebrating Black History Month. At
Thomas Estley we believe that everyone deserves respect and
kindness, whatever their difference and whatever their
background, and that all our differences and backgrounds should
be celebrated. 

We are proud to be supporting Black History Month. This year's
theme is ‘reclaiming the narrative’ and we were really interested
to hear from Mrs Briggs's friend Mercy, who is involved in BBC
Children in Need community support. She shared her own
experiences as a young black person and how they shaped her
life, with all of our students. 

Our subject faculties have also been celebrating the
achievements of the black community within their subject areas
this month and our library has been promoting a selection of
relevant reading.

At Thomas Estley, we are Showing
Racism the Red Card. 

We are supporting this football led
initiative in our intention not to
tolerate racism in any form and
fundraised on the last day of term
through a non uniform day.

We aim to create a community of
tolerance and respect, with no
outsiders.
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Careers

It was great to see so many students and
families in attendance at our Thomas
Estley year 11 careers fair. Our module
days also support our year 11 students in
making choices about pathways and
knowing how best to apply for post-16
places. Lots of support is available across
the next term too. 

Thanks for coming, everyone - from post-
16 providers to students and families.​
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Attendance

Emotionally Based School Absence/Avoidance/Anxiety (EBSA) is a broad term that is used to describe
children and young people who have difficulty attending school and may have long periods of absence
caused by emotional distress.

EBSA is commonly associated with emotional and physical distress and an inability to attend school, which
can then lead to further anxiety about school. It is not the same as truanting which is not usually linked to an
emotional cause like anxiety.

EBSA isn’t a new problem, but young people feeling anxious about going to school regularly, has increased
significantly since the pandemic and lockdown.

Your young person might complain of anxiety symptoms,
butterflies in the tummy, pins and needles or nausea.

They might complain that they have abdominal pain, a headache
or a sore throat often, with no physical signs of illness.

You may notice that there symptoms are better at weekends and
holidays, but worse on Sunday evenings and weekday mornings. 

Signs of EBSA

What is EBSA?

What Can I Do To Help?
Communicate with the school as soon
as possible. Thomas Estley will work in
partnership with you to address the
issues and make a plan to support your
child to attend school.

One of the key ways you can support
your young person is by calmly listening
to them and acknowledging their
fears, because those fears are real to
them. It is also important to reassure
them that you and the school will work
with them to make school a happier
place for them.

Helping your child to understand that
some anxiety is normal, how to
recognise anxiety, how to cope with
the uncomfortable feelings without
avoiding them and teaching them by
modelling this yourself, is how you can
support them best. 

It can be really hard to see your child
unhappy. It’s important that you have
someone you can talk to about this - it
could be a friend, family member or
professional.
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World Mental
Health Day
Thomas Estley staff celebrated World Mental Health Day with 'Tea and Talk' and staff wellbeing care packs.
Many thanks go to Miss Barthorpe who organised the event and to all the staff bakers.​
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Trips

We took 75 Thomas Estley year 11
historians (below) to Kenilworth Castle
as a part of their GCSE course. ​

Students toured the castle ruins and
identified key features and changes in
use over time, all gearing up to their
history exam next summer focusing on
a local site.​

The Oaks at Thomas Estley visited
Lutterworth Fire Station to learn about fire
safety, life skills and careers. ​

Students between year 7 and 11 were given a
tour of the station, a lesson on the themes of
the visit and a chance to experience what
it's like to be a fireman. ​

Students found it interesting and thought
provoking and engaged well.​

As part of our year 7 local diversity module, students (above)
visited our local church to understand how Christians worship
within our local community. 

Thank you to St Mary’s, Broughton Astley, for hosting the visit.​
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Sport

Our first league fixtures were played away at Kibworth for our
year 10 and 11 netball and boys football teams (right). ​

Year 10 boys were 7-3 winners with year 10 girls losing 21-14.
Year 11 was the other way around, girls won 35-2, boys losing
on penalties after clawing back from 4-1 down to draw 4-4.​

Huge thanks to the parents who came over to support us. Also,
a special thank you to netball volunteer Michelle who has yet
again agreed to give freely of her time to support our girls. We
really appreciate all that you do, Michelle.​

A great evening of sport for our key stage three
teams (left) in their opening matches of the
season.​

All 6 teams were victorious. Netball results: year 7
won 14-1, year 8 won 23-2, year 9 won 14-2. 
Boys football year 7 won 14-0, year 8 won 3-0 &
year 9 won 3-2 to beat last year's county
champions.​

Huge thank you to the many parents who came
along to support; it's much appreciated. Also to
Alfie our year 9 boys football coach.​

Our U12 boys and our U14 girls are through to the next
round of the National Cup as both of their opponents
pulled out. 

Our U14 boys (right) met local opposition in South
Wigston. South Wigston took the lead early on after a
communication error at the back for us. It wasn't long
before Ellis equalised and then Josh made it two shortly
after. Izaak then converted his penalty after being
brought down just before half time. 

We couldn't extend our lead in the second half and when
tiredness kicked in near the end South Wigston got a
goal back. It wasn't enough though and our Tommo boys
are safely through to the next round. Well done to Harry
W, player of the match.
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Sport

Our Thomas Estley year 8 & 9 netballers and 7 & 8 boys
footballers travelled to Brockington for our league
matches. ​

Both of our netball teams were comfortable winners, as
were our year 7 footballers. Our year 8 footballers were 3-1
down, before pulling it back to 3-3 and taking the game to
penalties. ​

Unfortunately, they lost 5-4 on penalties but should be so
proud of their fight back. A player of the match
performance for Jake (left). 

We are so proud of our Thomas Estley U15 girls' footballers
in their National Cup match up against last season's U14
county champions Market Bosworth. ​

A very close game that could have gone either way. Both
teams having opportunities. Bosworth just edged it 1-0
converting from a corner halfway through the second half.

Well done girls, a great team performance. Player of the
match going to Ria (right).​

What a performance from our U13 girls
footballers. Our second round match away at
Coundon Court school was a great display of
football. The girls were stunning across all
areas of the pitch. ​

Ellie put on a superb display in defence,
earning her joint player of the match with
Willow who scored all four of our goals in a 4-1
win. ​

Well done girls, absolute superstars.​
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Sport

Our U13 Girls footballers played their first National Cup match against local rivals Lutterworth College. The
girls looked stunning in their brand new kit, kindly sponsored by Godiva. ​

The girls did a great job despite the awful weather. Freya opened the scoring early on; Willow doubled our
lead soon after. Lutterworth got one back though with a cracking shot from long range that went in off the
underside of the cross bar. Freya made it 3 to give us some breathing space. Lutterworth didn't give up
though and got a second just before half time. ​

Tommo came out fighting second half and Willow quickly got us our 4th, before Macie put her foot through
the ball from just outside our penalty area to make it 5 with her great long range shot. Lutterworth claimed a
3rd before Willow rounded things up getting her hattrick on her Tommo debut and our 6th to claim the victory.

Player of the match went to Honey, who did a superb job marking Lutterworth's strong central midfielder. A
brilliant match with a lovely atmosphere. ​

A fantastic display from our U14 girls' footballers in their first National Cup
match against local rivals Countesthorpe. ​Talyia put us in the lead on two
minutes with a great long range effort from inside our half and we didn't look
back. Ria made it two soon after. We continued to dominate Ria adding a
third before Lily then put two in to make it 5-0 to us at half time. ​

We shuffled around a bit and brought on the subs. Countesthorpe pulled one
back with a long ball over the top before Lily finished things off with her hat
trick. Final score 6-1. ​

Another player of the match performance for Ria (left) and a place in round
three. Well done girls.​
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Sport

Our Thomas Estley year 11 girl netballers (left) were at
Leicester Grammar School for the County Netball
Tournament. Some great netball was played which
included a draw with Ratcliffe College and a win
against Leicester High School for Girls. ​

We were also able to look at potential GCSE practical
scores for some of the girls, so a successful afternoon
all round. ​

Well done to all the girls who showed great
determination on a very wet afternoon. We are so proud 
of you all. 

​Credit to Anna (left) who put on a defensive
masterclass earning her our player of the tournament.​

We were able to field an A and a
B team against two teams from
Kibworth and a Brockington team. 

Some lovely netball was played
from all five teams.​ Our B team
notched up wins against
Kibworth's B team and
Brockington to finish third place
overall.
 ​
Our A team won all four of their
games to win the tournament and
go into a play off semi-final
match against the runner up in
the other group after half term.
Well done, girls.​

This year the Blaby & Harborough year 7 netball has been
decided by two tournaments where the top two teams from each
will go into the district play off, rather than in previous years
where the girls played league matches.​
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Elsewhere in
College...

We were delighted
to welcome around
eighty teacher
trainees (right) to
Thomas Estley for
expert led training
workshops. 

Wishing them the
very best for their
teacher training
year.​

Mr Serridge and Mr Curtis have been really impressed with the quality
of work produced by year 7 during the first rotation. Year 7 have been
busy making abstract and animal themed key tags. 

Students sketch a range of ideas before selecting one to draw in
computer aided design (CAD). The mould design produced in CAD is
then sent to our laser cutter. Once the mould is assembled, molten
pewter is poured in and quickly cools to form the shape of their key tag. 

Finally students use a range of finishing techniques to produce a
polished finish. Great work year 7s!

Congratulations to Miss Wall
and Miss Hall who have been
accepted onto the prestigious
Leadership Legacy Project by
SSAT, the Schools, Students
and Teachers network. 

They will be part of an
impressive group of future
education leaders from across
the country designated as
SSAT Leadership Fellows. 

Successful Leadership Fellows
are all in their first 2-5 years
of teaching and have already
begun to show the potential
to become outstanding school
leaders. 

Involvement in the programme
demonstrates Thomas Estley
Community College’s
commitment to developing the
next generation of system​
leaders and we are excited to
be involved. 

Past graduates of the project
at our college include Mrs
Briggs and Miss Closier, who
have already impacted
positively on our college
community. Well done to Miss
Wall and Miss Hall!​



Don’t Forget!

College
closes to

students on
Friday 18th
October and

reopens on
Monday 28th

October

Headphones,Earbuds & AirPods
The use ofheadphones/earbuds/AirPods are onlypermitted outside of the college building. Anythat are visible insidecollege will beconfiscated and, on thefirst occasion, will bereturned at the end ofthe day. On anysubsequent occasionthey must be collectedby a parent/carer. 

If a student feels unwell at
college, they must report to

reception and ask to be seen in
the medical room. If necessary,
the college will phone home to

seek advice or to ask for the
student to be collected. 

Please remind your child that
they must follow the procedure

above and not contact you 
themselves.

Thank you!

Mobile Phones​
​

Students are not allowed to use​

mobile phones in college unless they have express

permission from a member of staff. This is to protect

students’ learning and social development and is in

line with our safeguarding policy. This refers to any

use anywhere on the college site, including break

and lunchtime - phones should be 'not seen, not

heard.'​
​

   

Holidays Taken in Term Time​

Government guidelines, which came into

effect on 1st September 2013, prevent

headteachers from granting any leave of

absence during term time unless there

are exceptional circumstances (a family

holiday does not fall under this

category).  

If a student has an absence recorded as

a result of an unauthorised family

holiday, Leicestershire County Council

will be advised of the matter and will be

requested to issue a penalty notice, in

line with their policy.

Absence During Term
Time​

If your child is too ill to
attend college please

contact reception on the
first and each subsequent
day of absence and leave

a message on the
‘absence line’. We will
contact you by text

message if we have not
been given a reason for

absence - please
telephone us in response

to the message.​

Where possible, please
make medical

appointments outside of
college hours. 

In the event of
the weather
causing the

school to close or
causing a

problem with
school transport,
we will put out an

alert via
ParentMail.

Mobile phones used in contravention of the

mobile phone policy will be confiscated until

collected from reception by a parent/carer.​
​

For persistent abuse of the policy a student

will lose the privilege of bringing
 a mobile to college.

School Transport ​If your child travels via school ​
transport it is a good idea to have ​

a contingency plan with them, for getting to
school/home in ​

the event that for any reason they 
miss their bus.
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KS4 Awards

What a fantastic Key Stage 4 Awards evening as we recognised the great achievements of current year
eleven students and year eleven leavers who had surpassed their targets and expectations through sheer
hard work and perseverance. ​

You are all great role models of our Thomas Estley Way and it was such a privilege to hear your stories and
achievements. We wish you the very best as you complete Key Stage 4 or enter your post-16 pathways. You
are an inspiration to us all.​
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Art & Cooking
Masterclass
We welcomed pupils from our six feeder schools for a masterclass in cooking and art. In art they were shown
the process of printing, they all followed the instructions well, preparing the stencils to get the perfect print.
They also experimented with the colours to make other colours; their knowledge was great. The skill and time
they took produced some amazing stencil art work. 

In the cooking session they learnt about the safety of using knifes, learning the correct hold, plus practicing
the claw and bridge hold for cutting. The skills they displayed were just brilliant and produced some delicious
fruit kebabs.

A big thank you to the staff and primary transition leaders who made this masterclass a wonderful
experience.
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Out of School
Club

Thomas Estley Out of School Club have been
celebrating individual achievements. These have
included 'star player', 'excellent communicator',
'talented illustrator', 'kind & friendly', 'creative', 'artistic',
'star giggler', 'talented footballer', 'star time teller',
'politest' and more... ​

Each winner (above) was given a certificate for their
achievements. Well done!​

A big well done to Seth (above) who received
a Thomas Estley leadership award. ​

Seth has been a fantastic role model and
leader for our out of school club younger
children and shows all the signs of becoming a
great future leader. We are very proud of him.​

Mrs Collins, Principal, of Thomas Estley, gave
the award.​

During World Mental Health Day, our Thomas
Estley primary out of school club were busy
creating a 'how do I feel today' person with
removable faces. ​

Each child designed four faces with different
emotions to show how they are feeling and we
had a group discussion about healthy bodies,
healthy minds and what makes us happy and
sad.​
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Outside
Tommo

Well done to Lara (above) on her recent karate award. We
are proud of her commitment and progress, demonstrating
our Thomas Estley Way values. ​

Do you know of any
student successes that

we could share and
celebrate?​

Please email your
information, ideally with

photographs, to:​
PAtothePrincipal@

thomasestley.org.uk​

Madison and Imogen each attend four
dance classes a week and also help in an
additional four classes with younger
children at Rochelle: The Dance School.
They are each in five of their own dances
and help in three additional dances (with
the little children) for their dance show at
Concordia Theatre, Hinckley.

Imogen began helping in 2019 and
Madison in 2021, they help with the
smallest children who are just 2 years old
and are brilliant with all of them! We are
really proud of your leadership skills.

Honor-Faith is also a dance superstar
and part of the acro dance ‘Adventure’
pictured below.









Interested
in a career
in teaching?

Make a difference in your community

Are you interested in finding out more about training to teach locally? - Contact Jo
at Achieve with TELA ​

Achieve with TELA provide teacher training in local primary and secondary schools
with our partners at the Leicester and Leicestershire SCITT.​

Jo can answer any questions you may have:​
Can I afford to train? ​
Are any bursaries available while I train? ​
What is the course structure? ​
What qualifications do I need? ​
How do I apply? ​
Are there any age limits? ​

Visit our website telaonline.co.uk​

Contact: Jo Robotham ​
Tel: 01455 283263 ext 286​

Email: tela@thomasestley.org.uk ​
​




